
Carver Elementary School 
January, 2011 Newsletter  

 
The function of education is to teach one to think intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus character-that 

is the goal of true education. -- Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Dear Families, 
 
Happy New Year! Welcome back to school. It was good seeing our students’ smiling faces coming through the doors on 
Monday morning. They seemed happy to be back at school and eager to return to a regular schedule. We hope you were able to 
create some wonderful memories during the school vacation.  
 
Many thanks to Mrs. Giokas and Mr. Barakat for the outstanding job they did on our annual December concert as well as the 
first and second grade singalongs. It is such a special treat to hear children performing familiar holiday songs. We are glad so 
many of you were able to join us in this tradition both at night and during the day.  
 
Kudos to all the PTO members who worked so long and hard on the Winter Wonderland! Many hours of planning and 
preparation went into transforming the Primary building cafeteria into a beautiful Winter Wonderland. We appreciate everyone 
who participated in making this day a success! We hope that this will continue to be a popular annual event at the Carver 
Elementary School.  
 
Reading Logs for students in kindergarten through grade 2: If your child worked on his/her reading log during the vacation, 
please be sure to send it into school no later than Friday, January 7. We want to ensure that each student who participated in 
this activity receives an acknowledgement for his/her efforts. Thanks to all of you who supported your child in this endeavor. If 
your child did not participate, (s)he will have another opportunity during the February vacation.  
 
Family Compact/Partnership in Learning Initiative : In September we asked you, your child, and the teacher to sign a 
compact distributed in the Welcome Back Packs. This is a great time of year to review the commitment. We have attached the 
contents of the compact for your review. Thanks to all of you who have taken this commitment to heart. As we have stated in 
previous newsletters, when parents and teachers work together the children understand that education is important. It is 
important for your child come to school every day on time. As you know, our start time is 8:45 a.m. The school day is 6 hours 
long. Please dismiss your child early ONLY  if it is an emergency. During the last half hour of the day, there is still instruction 
going on. This is a good time for the teachers to review and summarize what has been taught during the day and it helps 
students to remember what they learned. As always, we thank you for your continued support!  
 
Important information  from the School Nurses regarding head lice is on page 2 of this newsletter. If your child has head lice, 
please be sure to report it to the School Nurse immediately, either to Mrs. Bertram at 866-6215 (for grades K-2) or to Mrs. 
Pooler at 866-6225 (for grades 3-5).  
 
School-wide Writing Prompt: On Tuesday, January 18, all students in grades K through 5 will participate in a writing 
activity. Each grade level has selected a writing prompt to be given to each student in that grade level. For most grade levels, 
writing will begin at 9:15 a.m. Since this is an untimed assignment, we expect that some students will need much of the school 
day to complete the project, and other students will not require as much time. We are using this as a way for us to determine 
what strengths our students possess and what areas we need to help our students improve. It is a school goal for us to improve 
our instruction of writing. These papers will not be sent home. The teachers will be conducting grade level reviews of the 
student work with the support of Mrs. Gail Briere, a writing consultant with whom we are working. We respectfully ask that 
your child arrive at school promptly, well-rested, after having a nutritious breakfast. Thank you for your cooperation with this 
important activity.   
 
So far this winter seems to be very cold and snowy. Enjoy the chilly weather with your child by cuddling up with a good story 
and a cup of hot cocoa after playing outside in the cold air. Stay warm!  
 
Sincerely, 
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����
� � ������������� � � �������������
Principal    Associate Principal   Associate Principal 
 
During this winter season, there are times when our classrooms may be colder that usual. Please be sure to send in a sweater or 
sweatshirt that your child can keep at school and put on when needed.   
 
Reminder: School will be closed on Friday, January 14 and Monday, January 17 (due to the Martin Luther King, Jr. holiday).  
 
REMINDER:  Please be aware that the handicapped parking spaces in the side parking lot should only be used if you have a 
handicapped sticker.  Thank you for your assistance with this very important matter.   
 

Please save the dates below for MCAS testing for the 2010-2011 school year for students in Grades 3, 4 & 5. 
 

Reading/English Language Arts – Grades 3 - 5   March 22 through April 4, 2011  
Long Composition – Grade 4        March 22, 2011  
Math – Grades 3 – 5       May 10 through May 24, 2011 
Science & Technology – Grade 5      May 11 through May 24, 2011



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
JANUARY, 2011 

 
3 
Advanced Band 
 
 

4 
Flute, Trumpet & 
Trombone Lessons 
 
Grs. 4 & 5 Chess 
Club – 2:45 PM 

5 
Advanced Band 

6 
Clarinet, 
Saxophone & 
Drum Lessons 

7 
Reading Logs Due 

10 
School Council 
Meeting @ 3:00 
PM-Prim. Conf.  
 
Building 
Committee Meeting 
4 PM CMHS 
Lower Library 

11 
Flute, Trumpet & 
Trombone Lessons 
 
Grs. 4 & 5 Chess 
Club – 2:45 PM 

12 
Advanced Band 

13 
Clarinet, 
Saxophone & 
Drum Lessons 

14 
Teacher 
Professional Day – 
NO SCHOOL 

17 
Martin Luther 
King, Jr. Day 
NO SCHOOL 
 
 

18 
School Wide 
Writing Prompt 
 
Flute, Trumpet & 
Trombone Lessons 
 
Grs. 4 & 5 Chess 
Club – 2:45 PM 

19 
Advanced Band 

20 
Clarinet, 
Saxophone & 
Drum Lessons 

21 

24 
 
 
 
 

25 
Flute, Trumpet & 
Trombone Lessons 
 
Grs. 4 & 5 Chess 
Club – 2:45 PM 

26 
Advanced Band 

27 
Clarinet, 
Saxophone & 
Drum Lessons 

28 

31 
 
 
 
 

1 
Chorus Begins 
 
Flute, Trumpet & 
Trombone Lessons 
 
Grs. 4 & 5 Chess 
Club – 2:45 PM 

2 
Advanced Band 

3 
Clarinet, 
Saxophone & 
Drum Lessons 

4 

 
KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION FOR THE 2011/2012 SCHOOL YEAR 

The Carver Elementary School will be holding kindergarten registration appointments on the following days by 
appointment only:  Tuesday, 3/1/11; Wednesday, 3/2/11; Thursday, 3/3/11; Thursday, 3/10/11; Friday, 3/11/11; 
Monday, 3/14/11; Wednesday, 3/16/11; Thursday, 3/24/11.     

�  Only children who will be 5 years old on or before September 1, 2011 are eligible to enroll in kindergarten 
per Carver Public Schools’ entrance age policy. 

Parents/guardians need to call the EKW Building to make an appointment to register and for a hearing/vision screening 
appointment beginning on Monday, January 31, 2011 between the hours of 10:00 AM and 2:00 PM. The phone 
number is 866-6210.  Please note that due to the winter recess, February 21 through February 25, 2011, the office will 
be closed.  After receiving your appointment, a kindergarten registration packet will be mailed to you promptly. In 
order to register, you need to bring all completed forms and the following: 

·  The child’s certified birth certificate (with a raised seal on it). 
·  Proof of residency.  The following is the only acceptable proof of residency:  Massachusetts driver’s license, 

purchase and sales of house/condo, two consecutive months of a utility bill, rental agreement including landlords 
contact information. 

·  Up-to-date immunizations. 
Failure to provide this information will delay the placement of your child.   
 
An evening orientation will be held in the spring at the Carver Elementary School IMC.  At this time, information 
about our kindergarten program will be presented.  Details (including date and time) will be given out at registration.    
  
Please note that students who currently attend the Carver Public Schools’ Preschool Program are required to register 
for kindergarten, if they are age appropriate. 
If you have any questions, please contact the Primary Building at 866-6210. 

 



Carver Elementary School 
Family-Student-Teacher Learning Compact 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NURSE’S OFFICE INFORMATION 
Due to a recent outbreak of head lice, we are asking families to read this information very carefully.   There are steps you can take 
at home to help prevent your child from getting a case of head lice.  Please encourage your child NOT to share or trade personal 
items such as hats, combs, brushes, headbands, barrettes as well as helmets or headphones with foam ear protectors.   
 
Direct, physical, head-to-head contact is the usual method of transmission.  Lice do not jump.  They are, however, very good 
crawlers.  Check your child’s head weekly for lice and/or nits (eggs).  Mature lice, which are no bigger than a sesame seed, avoid 
light and are hard to see.  Lice eggs or “nits” are usually found close to the scalp, within ½ of an inch.  They appear as tiny whitish 
ovals that are “glued” to the hair shaft.  They are not easily flicked away as dandruff is.  Head lice do not transmit disease and are 
not a serious medical condition.  They cannot survive on your pets.  If you find head lice on your child, please let the school nurse 
know and keep your child home until he or she has been properly treated.  Continue to examine all family members for two weeks 
and treat if live lice or nits close to the scalp are found.   
 

CHECK REGULARLY – TREAT QUICKLY!!   
 

If you have any questions, please call Karen Bertram at 508-866-6215 or Connie Pooler at 508-866-6225.   
 
 

OLD COLONY YMCA 
Looking for before and after school care for your child?  Look no further, the Old Colony Y is located in the 
Primary Building Cafeteria.  At the Y, we provide a safe and fun environment for your child before and after 
school as well as during school vacations.   
 
Our before school program runs 7:00 am to the start of school.  Breakfast is provided as well as an 
opportunity to play board games and gym activities.  The cost of before care is $7.00 per morning/per child.   
 
Our after school care program runs from 2:30 pm to 6:00 pm.  Afternoon snack is provided which includes a 
healthy snack and the choice of milk and juice.  There is also a structured curriculum that offers the kids an 
opportunity to work on homework for 30 minutes as well as group games and arts and crafts.  The cost of the 
afternoon program is $15.00 per afternoon/per child.  Please be aware that there is a two day minimum 
required.  If you are interested in our program or would like more information please feel free to call the site 
phone, 508-889-8217.   
 
 

As the family , we will do our best to:   
 

�  Maintain an environment 
and schedule at home that 
fosters learning and provides 
support, guidance and 
assistance as needed.   

�  Schedule a specific time to 
do homework and provide a 
quiet place to do homework.   

�  Check to see that homework 
assignments are completed 
and be available to assist.   

�  Read with my child each 
night.   

�  Show an interest in my 
child’s education by 
discussing school each day, 
attending parent 
conferences, and attending 
school functions and/or PTO 
meetings.   

�  Encourage my child to do 
his/her best in school and to 
be a good citizen who is 
respectful of teachers, school 
staff and other students.   

�  Ensure that my child attends 
school regularly, is on-time 
for class, and ready to learn 
and work in school each day.   

As the student, I will do my personal 
best to:   

�  Work hard every day to do 
my best in all of my classes 
and to complete all of my 
assignments.   

�  Take home materials and 
information necessary to 
complete the homework 
assignments.   

�  Read or be read to every 
night.   

�  Return homework on time.   
�  Discuss school with my 

family and let them know 
what I am learning.  I will 
come to school on time and 
be ready to work and learn 
every day.   

�  Be respectful of the 
differences in people and 
work to resolve conflicts in a 
peaceable way.   

�  Have a positive attitude 
towards myself, other 
students, our school, my 
teachers, and learning.   

 

As the teacher, I will do my personal 
best to:   

�  Provide a comfortable, 
enjoyable, and safe 
environment with strong 
instruction so that students 
are encouraged to 
participate, to learn, and to 
ask questions.   

�  Check homework for 
completion and 
understanding.   

�  Communicate with families 
on a regular basis to make 
them aware of class 
activities, the child’s 
progress, and how families 
can participate in the child’s 
education.   

�  Treat all students with 
respect and help them build 
self-confidence in their 
abilities as successful 
learners.   

�  Set and communicate high 
standards of behavior that 
are clear, specific, and 
consistent so that all may 
learn each day.   



LUNCH MENU 
 
Monday, Jan. 10 Chicken Noodle soup    Chicken Caesar salad 
   Toasted cheese sandwich   Pita bread 
   Peaches     Peaches 
 
Tuesday, Jan.11 Hot dog in a roll    Tuna salad roll 
   Oven baked fries               Lettuce & tomato 
   Steamed carrots           Side of oven baked fries 
   Raisins      Raisins 
 
Wednesday, Jan.12 Baked chicken nuggets                       Buffalo chicken wrap 
    Whipped potatoes w/ gravy   Baked chips 
   Peas      Celery sticks w/ ranch dip  
   Dinner roll, fruit cup    Fruit cup    
       
Thursday, Jan. 13 Cheesy pizza sticks w/ pizza sauce for dipping 
   Pasta salad 
   Whipped desert w/ topping   
 
Friday, Jan. 14  Teacher’s Professional Day 
============================================================================ 
Monday, Jan. 17 Martin Luther King Day  
 
Tuesday, Jan.18 Chicken patty on a bun   Tuna salad roll 
   Lettuce & tomato    Lettuce & tomato 
   Baked Cape Cod chips                                   Baked Cape Cod chips 
   Pickles, Pears     Pickles, Pears 
 
Wednesday, Jan. 19 Sloppy Joe’s (BBQ beef) on a bun  Chicken Caesar salad 
   Baked potato puffs    Wheat pita bread 
   Steamed carrots    Mixed fruit cup 
   Mixed fruit cup       
 
Thursday, Jan.20 Waffle dippers w/ syrup   Breakfast sandwich 
   Baked sausage patty    Egg, sausage & cheese on a bagel 
   Cinnamon applesauce    Cinnamon applesauce  
   Juice cup     Juice cup 
 
Friday, Jan. 21  Uno’s Pizza day   
   Cheese or pepperoni 

            Garden salad 
Jell-o w/ topping 

=========================================================================== 
Monday, Jan. 24 Vegetable beef soup    Crispy fish filet on a bun 
   Toasted cheese sandwich   Baked chips 
   Gold fish crackers    Veggie sticks 
   Fruit cup     Fruit cup 
 
Tuesday, Jan.25 Hot dog in a roll     Buffalo chicken wrap 
              Smiley fries     Smiley fries 
   Baked beans     Celery sticks w/ ranch 
   Apricots     Apricots    
                    
 Wednesday, Jan.26 Nacho’s Supreme    Ham & cheese sub 
   Steamed corn     Tiny twist pretzels 
   Salsa      Carrot sticks 
   Strawberry cup    Strawberry cup   
     
Thursday, Jan. 27  Crispy Popcorn chicken w/ dipping sauces Chicken teriyaki salad 
   Seasoned rice     Pita bread 
   Mixed vegetables    Pears 
   Pears 
 
 
 



Friday, Jan. 28  Whole grain stuffed crust pizza 
   Cheese or pepperoni 
   Pasta salad 
   Fruit cup 
============================================================================ 
Monday, Jan. 31 Cheeseburger on a bun    Hamburger on a bun 
   Lettuce & tomato      Lettuce & tomato 
              Oven baked potato wedges    Oven baked potato wedges 
              Blueberries w/ topping    Blueberries w/ topping 
          
Tuesday, Feb. 1 French toast w/ warm syrup   Crispy Chicken Wrap 
   Cheese omelet     W/ lettuce & ranch dressing  
   Cinnamon apple slices   Baked chips 
   Juice cup     Carrot sticks 
         Cinnamon apple slices 
 
Wednesday, Feb. 2 Elbows in tomato sauce w/ meatballs  Ham & cheese sub  
   Parmesan cheese    Smart Food popcorn 
   Mixed vegetables    Pickles    
   Warm bread stick    Apricots 
   Apricots 
 
Thursday, Feb.3     Super Bowl chicken nuggets w/dipping sauces          Sliced turkey sub w/ lettuce 

   (Football & helmet shapes)    Oven baked fries 
     Oven baked fries     Green beans 
     Green beans      Jell-O w/topping 
     Jell-O w/ topping 
 
Friday, Feb. 4  Sal’s pizza cheese or pepperoni 
   Garden salad 
   Fruit cup 
 

Available Daily Alternative Lunches 
Grades 1 & 2 

Peanut butter and jelly sandwich (Smucker’s Uncrustable) 
Bagel Lunch  

2.5 oz bagel w/ choice of cream cheese, margarine, or jelly 
Assorted cereals 

Included with all the above are: milk, juice, fruit, and vegetable of the day 
All menus are subject to change upon availability of products. 

 
       Bottled Water or 100% Juice 

LUNCH $2.00  MILK $.50   SNACKS & ICE CREAM $.75 
 

 
 



 


